
 

 

［Notice］ 

From the upcoming entrance examinations in 2020, all applicants who apply for 

an entrance examination of Water and Environmental Engineering Program (Master’s 

Degree), Graduate School of Engineering, Nagasaki University are required to submit 

an official transcript of TOEIC® Listening & Reading Test or TOEFL iBT®. 

  
Applicants who take the entrance examination are required to submit an official transcript of either 

TOEIC® Listening & Reading Test or the TOEFL iBT® by the deadline specified for each 

examination. 

 

In regards to the details about how the score of the TOEIC® Listening & Reading Test or TOEFL 

iBT® is used in the evaluation, refer to the Application Guidelines that will be uploaded on the 

website of the Graduate School of Engineering, Nagasaki University around mid-March 2020. 

 

（Notes） 

① Valid transcript: Official (i.e., original) transcript of TOEIC® Listening & Reading Test or 

TOEFL iBT® that was taken within the last three years from the date of the entrance 

examination. 

 

② Pay attention to the date of TOEIC® Listening & Reading Test or TOEFL iBT®, as the 

opportunities for taking the tests until the application deadline may be limited.  

※Note: It will take approximately one month until receiving the test score after taking the 

tests.  

 

Refer to the following websites for details of each test. 

 
〇 TOEIC official website：https://www.iibc-global.org/english.html 

〇 TOEFL official website：https://www.ets.org/toefl 
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